Twerton Mill, Lower Bristol Road

08/00485/FUL

The Scheme

The proposed development is on the site of c1742 mill buildings which were demolished in the 1950/60's. The architects propose a contemporary interpretation of a mill scheme laid out to reflect the historic pattern of development. It is proposed to construct a 6-storey mill like building with chimney feature housing a lift tower. The design attempts to resemble a series of buildings with "bolt on" features, including grey steel balconies. Bath stone is proposed at level 0, render to upper commercial levels and bath stone detailing. The roof would be flat and pitched standing seam with “seagull” feature. The architects gave a presentation of plans and guided site visit to the Trusts Conservation Officer and a member of the Architecture and Planning Committee.

Comments

The Committee is generally supportive the proposed redevelopment and encourages the development of housing to its maximum capacity in the urban areas of Bath, where it will not harm historic or architectural value of the city. The Trust does not object in the principle to the demolition of the existing buildings on the site. The retention of the stone boundary makes a positive contribution to preserving the character of the location and retaining evidence of the past, which contributes to local interest.   

The Committee has some concern about the predominance of flat roof and the extensive use of “sarnofill” a synthetic roof covering material, which is intended to replicate the appearance of lead. The site and surrounding buildings whilst at round floor seem isolated by virtue of the dissection on the site by both the railway and the canal, are visible from the railway. This aerial view therefore necessitates a more considered approach to the design of the roof and its covering material to help the appearance of the new building gel with its context and the setting of the townscape.

Improvements to, and increased public access to, the riverside is encouraged by the Trust. The opportunity should not be missed to enhance the private and public enjoyment of the riverside location and unlock the potential to create a permeable riverside walk. 

The Trust is not convinced that the proposed “seagull” or curved roof is in the interest of local distinctiveness and would be an incongruous feature in the townscape. We are not assured that similarly designed roofs outside of Bath are desirable precedents at all appropriate for Bath.   

The Trust considers that given the industrial history of the site and evidence presented in the historic reports accompanying the applications works on site must be subject to an archaeological assessment and recording condition to identify remains that exist in the area of the proposed development. 

